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Johnstone, Catherine

From: Psych-all-users <psych-all-users-bounces@listserv.csv.warwick.ac.uk> on behalf of 

Johnstone, Catherine <C.J.Johnstone@warwick.ac.uk>

Sent: 29 September 2022 16:05

To: psych-all-users@listserv.warwick.ac.uk

Subject: [Psych-all-users] Psychology Bulletin 29/9/22

Attachments: Sif fellowship.png; 20220825_HERMES_WP3

_Tasking_Form_Part_A_Task_Overview.pdf; 20220825_HERMES_WP3

_Tasking_Form_Part_B_SOR.pdf; 20220825_HERMES_WP3

_Tasking_Form_Part_C_Supplier_Response.docx; EiC role BJEP.docx; ESRC ADRUK 

PhD Studentships Supervisor Form - MGS.docx; EPSRC Delivery Plan Overview.pptx; 

NoI form_EPSRC CDT 2023_v3.docx; ATT00001.txt

STAFF DEVELOPMENT 

Academic Promotions: register for Q&A session

Applying for academic promotion in the Academic Year 2022/23, or supporting a colleague to do 

so? You may wish to attend a remote Q&A session on 14 or 19 October, when Chris Ennew, 

our Provost, will discuss the promotions framework in detail. Find out more and register.  

Note the ASWG are hoping to put on some role-specific events later in the term – keep and 
eye out. 

Subject: Applications open for this year's Warwick Academic Shadowing 
Scheme 

The Academic Shadowing Scheme aims to support the leadership development of research and teaching and 
research focused and teaching focused colleagues currently at Professor, Reader or Associate Professor levels (or 
equivalent on teaching focused or research focused contracts). The scheme offers participants a rare insight in how 
the University operates at a senior leadership level.  

Successful applicants will have: 
- A senior person to shadow 
- A greater understanding of the structures at Warwick, including its management structure 
- Specific insights into operating in leadership roles and decision-making processes 
- Increased knowledge of the broader environment within which the University of Warwick operates and the 

strategic management issues addressed by senior management 
- The opportunity to raise their profile among senior management 
- Increased confidence in operating at senior decision-making levels 
- Enhanced networking opportunities with members of the senior management team 

We’re seeking applicants from both those looking to shadow as well as from senior academic staff to volunteer to be 
shadowed.   
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The How Warwick Works Scheme is now open for applications until noon, Friday 14th October.  Further details and 
application forms can be found here. 

Mike Hudman 
Leadership Development Manager| Leadership & Management Development  - HR - University of Warwick
mike.hudman@warwick.ac.uk
University of Warwick | Coventry | CV4 8UW | Find us on the interactive map

NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY  Sam Johnson – Subject Librarian 

Sage Research Methods: 
https://0-methods-sagepub-com.pugwash.lib.warwick.ac.uk/

A new resource providing access to books, videos, podcasts, datasets and cases covering a whole variety of 
quantitative and qualitative research methods, including systematic reviews and mixed methods. 

There are a couple of very useful research tools: 

Project Planner: step by step guide to the research process from thinking about a research question, 
searching the literature, research ethics, data collection and writing up. 

Methods Map: a visualization of how different research methods are connected 

It is recommended that students and staff create a profile. This will restrict access to the content that we 
have subscribed to and allows you to save content into a personalized reading list. Content can be 
downloaded, shared and embedded into Moodle. 

New! Library Click and Collect service.

Customers can order up to 10 books from off our shelves using the online form, and then pick them up from the 
collection point in Short Loan, Floor 1 at the main Library when they are ready.

The collection point will be open between 08:30 - 24:00, Monday to Sunday

You will receive an email notification to your email address when your books are ready for collection. The 
email will detail how to collect your items and where to check them out to yourself. Please be aware that 
it may take up to 48 hours to process your request. If the books that you have requested are out on loan, it 

will take longer to process the request as we will need to ask the borrower to return them.

INFORMATION FOR POSTGRADUATES 

Subject: [Psych-postgrads] Fw: Learn to use the SOEP over lunch | 3x online workshop series (25.10., 02.11., 
14.12.2022) 

Dear Postgrads,

Please see the email below about an online series of workshops on how to use the SOEP data. 

The German Socio-Economic Panel (SOEP) is a longitudinal survey of approximately 11,000 private households in the 
Federal Republic of Germany from 1984 to 2020 (release 2022) and the eastern German länder from 1990 to 2020 
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(release 2022). The database is produced by the Deutsches Institut für Wirtschaftsforschung (DIW), Berlin. Variables 
include household composition, employment, occupation, earnings, health and satisfaction indicators. Information 
about the update is on this DIW support page. 

It's an amazingly rich dataset and can be freely accessed by anyone (after signing a contract with the SOEP) for their 
research.

Best wishes
Anu

Anu Realo, PhD (she/her/hers)

Professor | Department of Psychology | University of Warwick

Visiting Professor | University of Tartu

Past-President | European Association of Personality Psychology

Member | Academia Europaea | Estonian Academy of Sciences

E-mail: a.realo@warwick.ac.uk

Personal website 

Google Scholar profile

Blog@PsychologyToday

From: soep-nl-request@list.diw.de <soep-nl-request@list.diw.de> on behalf of JBritzke@diw.de <JBritzke@diw.de>
Sent: Thursday, September 29, 2022 11:40 AM 
To: soep-l@list.diw.de <soep-l@list.diw.de>; soep-nl@list.diw.de <soep-nl@list.diw.de> 
Cc: soep-jf@diw.de <soep-jf@diw.de> 
Subject: [soep-nl] SOEPcampus@Home: Learn to use the SOEP over lunch | 3x online workshop series (25.10., 
02.11., 14.12.2022)  

Dear colleagues, 
from next month on we offer an online workshop series over lunchtime as introduction to the data of the SOEP study. 
Participants will be introduced to the content of the study, its data-structure, sample selection and weighting strategy 
and they will be provided with an overview on the study documentation.

To join the workshop, please register (name, institution) with Janina Britzke (jbritzke@diw.de) until October 25, 2022. 
To allow for last-minute sign-ups, invitations with the link to the online-platform as well as materials will be sent out on 
the morning of October 26, 2022.
There is no limitation on participants - so everyone will get a spot. The workshop will be held in English and 
participation is free of charge.
Please visit our website for more information: 
https://www.diw.de/de/diw_01.c.854330.de/veranstaltungen/learn_to_use_the_soep_over_lunch.html

Kind regards, 
Sandra Bohmann and Janina Britzke 

Sozio-oekonomisches Panel | Socio-Economic Panel (SOEP)

E-Mail: jbritzke@diw.de
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http://www.soep.de
http://www.facebook.com/SOEPnet.de

Subject: [Psych-postgrads] FW: Civil service behavioural science role 

Hello, 

I lead a behavioural science team in BEIS which supports Energy & Net Zero policy. I am currently recruiting for a 
role which would suit a PhD graduate or an MSc graduate with professional research experience: Net Zero Buildings 
Behavioural & Social Researcher.  

It is an exciting opportunity to pioneer behavioural science in BEIS and work on crucial policy issues, from 
decarbonising buildings to the energy crisis. The role closes on 9th October and would require a brief CV, personal 
statement & technical skills example. 

I am more than happy to speak to anyone who is interested to further discuss the role and application process. 

Let me know if you need further information. 

Best wishes, 
Ellie 

Dr Eleonore Batteux
Behavioural Lead - Heat 
SABER - Social & Behavioural Energy Research 
Tel: 02072154294 
Eleonore.Batteux@beis.gov.uk
1 Victoria Street, London, SW1H 0ET 
www.gov.uk/beis | https://twitter.com/beisgovuk

RESEARCH including FUNDING CALLS, Studentship opportunities 

See DTC Co-ordinator Dr Chiara Gambi for any queries. 
ESRC and ADR UK Studentships - Call from Midlands Graduate School 
Further to the call for the supervisor-led Joint and Collaborative competitions yesterday, the MGS is pleased to 
launch our internal call for proposals for the ESRC and ADR UK studentships using linked administrative data. Details 
of the ESRC/ADR UK call are available here: https://www.ukri.org/opportunity/host-phd-studentships-using-linked-
administrative-data/

They will be awarding up to 20 studentships nationally through this call via the DTPs, and each DTP can put forward 
up to 4 proposals for consideration. We are therefore inviting proposals from colleagues interested in working with 
linked administrative datasets, and details of how to apply to the MGS, along with all relevant call documents and 
the timeline, are available on our website: 
https://warwick.ac.uk/fac/cross_fac/mgsdtp/collaborativeandjoint/adruk/. I have also attached the MGS application 
form here, but would recommend that colleagues take a look at the guidance on the website.

The MGS Management Committee will review and score all received proposals in order to select the strongest to put 
forward to ESRC/ADR UK. We may be able to put more forward if we can co-fund the studentships from our existing 
grant; we are currently awaiting an answer from ESRC/ADR UK on this point.

There is quite a tight timeframe for this call, as the final deadline for the DTP to submit our application to ESRC/ADR 
UK is 21st October, and so the deadline for proposals from supervisors to be submitted by email to the MGS is 
Monday 3rd October. Outcomes will be issued to applicants on 14th October. 
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2022/23 Competitions Now Live - Midlands Graduate School ESRC DTP
The Midlands Graduate School ESRC DTP has now opened all 3 funding competitions – Open, Collaborative and 
Joint. I would be most grateful if you could distribute information on these calls within your departments. 

Open Competition

All information regarding the open competition has been updated on the MGS website: 
www.mgsdtp.ac.uk/studentships/howtoapply/. This year the closing date for student-led Open Competition 
applications will be Tuesday 24th January 2023 (23:59 GMT). 

I will begin wider promotion of the Open Competition on social media after the bank holiday next week, as there are 
currently certain restrictions on what university-linked accounts are able to post, and advertising campaigns will go 
live on jobs.ac.uk and FindAPhD during October. 

Supervisor-led Collaborative & Joint Competitions

Those academics wishing to submit a Collaborative Studentship proposal should do so using the attached 
‘Collaborative Studentship 2023 Application Form’. Those academics wishing to submit a Joint Studentship proposal 
should do so using the attached ‘Joint Studentship 2023 Application Form’ 

Prior to applying for either competition, applicants must ensure they read the ‘Guidance Notes for Academic 
Applicants for Joint and Collaborative Studentships’ which are also attached to this email.  

Proposals should be submitted as an email attachment with ‘ESRC DTP Collaborative Application’ or ‘ESRC DTP Joint 
Application’ (depending on the competition you are applying for) in the subject line to the ESRC DTP office: 
esrcdtp@warwick.ac.uk by the deadline of Wednesday 16th November 2022.

Details of both calls along with the application forms can also be found online at: 
www.mgsdtp.ac.uk/collaborativeandjoint/academics. This is a password protected page with the login: 
2023collabjointcall

I would like to share the overview slides of recently published EPSRC Delivery Plan (attached). Many EPSRC calls 
including CDT call will require the proposals to align with this delivery plan, so please share this within Dep. 

Also, could I please ask you to circulate to your department a reminder to fill and submit NoI form (attached) if any 
of newly developed EPSRC CDT bids haven’t been reported to us? This will help us to prepare for the expected pre-
announcement to be released in mid-late Oct from EPSRC. 

Best regards, 
Tomo 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Tomomi Kimura, PhD
Research Strategy Development Manager, Research & Impact services

For queries or more details contact Alexander T M Glazer (Research 
Development Officer (School of Life Sciences & Department of Psychology) 
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|Research & Impact Services T: (+44) 024 765 22748 | Internal: 22748 E: 
A.Glazer@warwick.ac.uk 

The third call for EUTOPIA SIF fellowships is now open (SEE ATT).

The Fellowship provides two years of funding for early career researchers and gives them the opportunity 
to develop their research at two EUTOPIA universities (co-hosts), with a placement at an external partner 
institution. The programme focuses on five key research areas: materials engineering; data & intelligence; 
health; sustainability; welfare & inclusion. Successful applicants at Warwick are based at the Institute of 
Advanced Study (IAS) and will develop their independent research profiles and undertake training to help 
establish an academic career.

https://warwick.ac.uk/global/partnerships/europe/news/eutopia-sif-call/

The deadline for submission is 15th December. 

If anyone is interested in applying, please feel free to contact Alex Glazer.  

JSPS London Pre/Postdoctoral Fellowship for Foreign Researchers (Short Term) Application Deadline: Monday 7th 
November, 2022 Fellowships must start between: 1st April 2023 to 31st March 2024 

Japan Society for the Promotion of Science (JSPS) is the leading research funding agency in Japan, established by the 
Japanese Government for the purpose of contributing to the advancement of science. Our Pre/Postdoctoral 
Fellowship for Foreign Researchers (Short Term) provides the opportunity for short-term visits for UK, European, 
North American and Canadian researchers ordinarily based in the UK or Ireland to do cooperative research with 
leading research groups at Japanese Universities and Institutions. The programme is designed to provide researchers 
with first-hand experience of the research and living environment in Japan, whilst expanding academic exchange 
between Japan and the UK or Ireland.  Researchers from any field; Computer, Engineering, Health, Biological, Life, 
Natural and Physical Sciences, Mathematics, Humanities and Social Sciences etc. 
are eligible to apply. Awards will cover visits of 1 to 12 months. 

Eligible applicants also need to be either within 2 years of finishing their PhD at the time of applying to start their 
fellowship in Japan or have obtained their PhD at a university outside of Japan within the last 6 years (on or after 
2nd April 2017). 

Please visit the JSPS London website here for further information: 
https://www.jsps.org/latest_calls/2022/09/fy2023-jsps-london-call-for-the-short-term-prepostdoctoral-fellowships-
for-research-in-japan-first-of-two-calls-for-fy2023.html

Reports from former JSPS Fellows who have taken part in this programme can be found on the JSPS London website 
at the following link: 
https://www.jsps.org/funding_case_studies/fellowpostdoctoral_shortterm/

DSTL have announced a call for funding entitled "Information Disorder & Confrontation". Please find the 
relevant documents attached to this email.  

The deadline for submissions is 6th October 2022 at 17:00. 

If anyone is interesting in applying for this call, then please feel free to contact Alex Glazer. 
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Advanced Research and Invention Agency: Opportunity to Propose Roundtable 
Discussion Topics 

Dear colleagues, 

The new Advanced Research and Invention Agency (ARIA) is seeking input from the research community on ways 
ARIA can support transformative research. They are seeking to hold a series of roundtable discussions with 
researchers which will help shape ARIA’s future vision and identify areas where investment could have a 
transformative impact. Roundtables will be attended by ARIA’s newly appointed CEO, Ilan Gur.  

Background
ARIA has been established by the government with an initial investment of £800M to support high risk 
transformative research and innovation – more details about the policy rationale for ARIA’s creation can be found 
here: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/advanced-research-and-invention-agency-aria-statement-of-
policy-intent/advanced-research-and-invention-agency-aria-policy-statement. 

How to take part:
Anyone interested in proposing a roundtable discussion should complete the online proposal form which can be 
found here: ARIA Roundtable Discussion Proposal Form. The current deadline for submitting proposals 
is 30th September 2022. 
The details of what ARIA is seeking in a roundtable discussion proposal are as follows: 

 Describe in less than 300 words where and how investment from ARIA could have a transformative impact 
that is otherwise unlikely.   

 Examples of how you might frame your roundtable pitch: 
 Contrary to popular belief, transformational change is possible in field X because of Y  
 The intersection of field X and field Y holds tremendous promise but is underfunded.  
 In 10 years, nascent field X will be seen as mainstream and high impact; ARIA has a chance 

to accelerate it. 
 Field X would deliver enormous impact if only funded in this novel way Y. 
 The UK research enterprise has a unique strength in X that could deliver enormous impact if 

only supported in this novel way Y. 
 Suggest 5-7 other invitees who could best contribute to the roundtable discussion: include their email, 

organisation, and one sentence biographies.  

Advice from ARIA:
 We aren’t looking for polished pitches, your proposal should take less than 20 minutes to draft.  
 We aren't seeking programme proposals at this stage - the roundtables should be seen as brainstorm 

sessions with zero expectation of subsequent funding from ARIA. 
 We are looking for diverse perspectives from roundtable attendees - try to suggest invitees from different 

institutions, backgrounds, geographies, etc. 
 Seniority and job title of the proposer or attendees does not matter. 
 Roundtables will be held under Chatham House rules to encourage an open and honest exchange of ideas. 
 We will review requests to host a roundtable on a rolling basis. If selected, we will contact you and other 

invitees directly to arrange the virtual roundtable. ARIA’s CEO, Ilan Gur, will attend each roundtable.  

If you are submitting a proposal for a roundtable discussion we would be grateful if you could share a copy with 
Research and Impact Services so we can track ideas being submitted by colleagues across Warwick and provide any 
future support that may be required should you be selected to host a Roundtable discussion – please notify us 
via ResearchStrategyDev@warwick.ac.uk. 

Contact Claire if you are interested: 
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Claire Edwards (she/her)
Research Strategy and Development Manager (Chemistry, Life Sciences, Physics and Psychology)  +44 (0)24 765 
75518 |  claire.m.edwards@warwick.ac.uk | Teams chat

Dear All 

We are currently recruiting a new Editor in Chief (or Co-Editors in Chief) for the British Journal of 
Educational Psychology – see attached for more details. 

I’d be grateful if you could share this information with your Department and your wider networks. 

For an informal discussion about the post, please contact: Rebecca Harkin, Associate Editorial Director at 
rharkin@wiley.com.  

BPS and Wiley welcome applications from the following groups of people who are under-represented 
within psychology: Black, Asian and Minority Ethnic people, people with disabilities and people who identify 
as LGBTQ+. 

Kind Regards 
Debra 

To help protect your privacy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.
Image of The British Psychological Society Logo Debra Malpass Ph.D | Director of Knowledge & Insight

pronouns: Her/She/Hers
St. Andrews House, 48 Princess Road East, Leicester, LE1 7DR
t: +44 (0)116 254 9568 m: +44 (0) 7495 633 319
w: www.bps.org.uk

UK-China Climate Finance and Sustainable Energy Transitions Workshop 2022
Join the Energy GRP for their UK-China Climate Finance and Sustainable Energy Transitions Workshop. The event 
aims to facilitate interdisciplinary dialogues, collaborations and shared learning on topics at the intersection of 
financial and regulatory responses to sustainable energy transitions.  

10 October 2022, Warwick Business School, University of Warwick 

9am - 1pm.  

Find out more: https://warwick.ac.uk/research/priorities/energy-grp/climatefinance/

Many thanks and best wishes, 

Jane 

Jane Cummins, Research Communications Manager, Chief Communications Officer’s Group.  

GREEN INITIATIVES 
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As part of the Hedgehog Friendly Campus initiative we are taking part in the Big Hog Friendly 
Litter Pick Challenge, which runs from 19th September to 30th November 2022. The University 
that collects the most litter between the specified dates will win a hedgehog house and food for 
the campus. It would be great to win but it’s definitely more about getting involved and playing our 
part in reducing litter and making spaces safer for wildlife. 

We are running a number litter pick on campus for both staff and students. The sessions will last 
for about an hour but if you need to leave early you can do. Bags, gloves and pickers will all be 
provided. 

Please sign up below if you are interested in helping out! You will be contacted with meeting 
details nearer the time. 

Litter picks (warwick.ac.uk)
To help protect your privacy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.

Pay as You Feel Market 

Warwick’s second-hand kitchenware and other goods market returns! Join us in LIB2 from 10am-4pm 

every day including weekends between 23rd September and 2nd October (or while the stock lasts). Keep 

an eye on our social media pages (@WarwickUniSust) for further information.  

Great Big Green Week 

The Climate Coalition’s Great Big Green Week “is the UK’s biggest ever celebration of 
community action to tackle climate change and protect nature. And everyone’s invited. Help 
us make the 24 September - 2 October 2022 the greatest, biggest, greenest week the UK has 
ever seen! Host an event in your community, or find an event to attend in your local area.” 
Find events near you. 

Living at Uni Fair 

Visit our Sustainability Champions’ stand during the Living at Uni Fair to learn more about 
sustainable living at Warwick. Monday 26th September, 9am in the Oculus Building.  

Sustainability at Warwick Presentations 

Calling all Freshers! Our Sustainability Champions will talk about Warwick’s response to climate 

emergency, Cut the Flow sustainable living competition, waste hierarchy, Choose Your Way Warwick and 

more environmentally friendly transport tips, and many more. Depending on your availability you can sign 

up to any of these three dates:  

 1200-1300 26th of September in H0.58 (old Humanities building)  

 1000-1100 27th September online  
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 1100-1200 28th September in R0.03 (Ramphal building) 

Greening Campus Walk 

Freshers! Sign up via your Welcome Week timetable for our Greening Campus Walk and explore 

Warwick’s Green Spaces. We’ll be meeting outside the Oculus at 2pm on the 28th September.  

Recycle Your Cycle - bike sale 

If you’d like to buy a used cycle, come to the University Road (outside Humanities B) from 11am 29th of 

September for Recycle your Cycle’s bike sale. All staff and students are welcome!  

To help protect your privacy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.

Sustainable Societies Fair 

We’re hosting our Sustainable Societies fair again this year. Join us 10am-4pm on the 30th of September 

in the Oculus Café to learn about what Warwick has to offer and meet sustainable societies!  For more 

information follow us on Twitter, Instagram, and Facebook @WarwickUniSust. 

Litter pickers celebrations with the Lord Mayor 

“Litter pickers Celebration event at Butts Rugby Club. As you all remember a little while back the 

celebration event with the Lord Mayor was going to be Rescheduled. The new details are as follows     

As you can see we have a significant more number of spaces this time which is excellent so if you can 

make it let us know by filling out the survey. For those who do not have access to this link another person 

may do it on their behalf but please make sure they are able to go in the first instance. Kids are welcome if 

time off can be permitted.   

When: Friday 30th September 2022, Where: Butts Rugby Club, Time: 2pm onwards, Spaces: 150”  

Campus Litter Picks 

Sign up for litter picks this autumn and be part of the of the Big Hog Friendly Litter Pick Challenge. 

Available dates:  

 1300-1400 4th October  

 1300-1400 7th November  

 1200-1300 30th November   
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New Skip for Electric Wires 

Staff members – There is now a skip for the collection of waste electrical wire outside the back of the Energy 

Innovation Centre (EIC) (see image & instructions attached). For more information, you can email 

sustainability@warwick.ac.uk.  

To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet. To help protect you r priv acy, Microsoft Office prevented automatic download of this picture from the Internet.

EVENTS 

Find out whats happening as part of the Resonate 2022 Public Engagement 
festival here including A virtual public meeting to discuss the global 
ramifications for reproductive justice in the aftermath of the overturning of Roe 
v Wade; Teatime Talks at the Warwick Words History Festival; A new exhibition 
created in collaboration with people who have experienced homelessness in 
Coventry; On this 75th anniversary year of the fraught events of 1947, join us 
for an afternoon of talks, poetry readings, and a film screening and much 
more… 

Catherine Johnstone (she/her)
HR Support and PA to Professor Derrick Watson, Head of Psychology | Department of Psychology | Faculty of 
Science | University of Warwick
c.j.johnstone@warwick.ac.uk | External: +(44) 24 765 23745 | Internal: 23745 
H141 Humanities Building | Library Road | Gibbet Hill | Coventry | CV4 7AL | Find us on the interactive map
On campus: 09:30 – 17:15 Monday and Wednesday.  Working remotely Tues, Thurs, Fri (until 15:45) 

Department of Psychology


